

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 27 MARCH 2008


COS.55/08
COMMUNITY SUPPORT SERVICE REVIEW

The Head of Culture and Community Services  (Mr Beveridge) submitted Report CS.13/08 which updated Members on the progress with the Community Support service Review.

Mr Beveridge explained that service improvement reviews had been introduced 18 months ago as a means of reviewing individual service areas.  An Officer project team had been established prior to the unitary decision in 2007.  The unitary debate had hindered progress on the community engagement aspects of the unit’s work.  In order to progress the review to a conclusion it was necessary to engage external resources and SOLACE Enterprises had been appointed to carry out a review across the service.  A project group for the review had been established and consisted of Officers and Members and the group would oversee the work of SOLACE and the review overall.

Mr Beveridge reported that as part of the Council budget resolution for 2008/09 a saving target of £53,000 was identified for the service, followed by a further £100,000 in 2009/10.  This financial requirement would be incorporated into the current review.

Mr Beveridge explained that a Member event would be staged in May 2008 once early conclusions were available in draft form, to enable Members to be engaged in ensuring the final recommendations accord with their aspiration and requirements for the service.

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a) A Member requested that the Carlisle Parish Council Association be included in any consultation.

(b) In response to a Member’s question Mr Beveridge confirmed that the consultants working on the review would be aware of the Rural Policy and the work of the Migrant Workers Task and Finish Group.

(c) A Member raised concern that the main driver for the review was the requirement to make savings and how the requirement would affect the outcome of the review.

(d) Serious concern was raised regarding the lack of communication between the Council and the different Parish networks.

RESOLVED – 1) That the update on the Community Support Service review be welcomed;

2)  That the Executive investigate the problems with communication between the City Council and various Parish networks
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